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Aldridge Community Centre, on the

first Sunday of each month (unless otherwise stated)

at Middlemore Lane, Aldridge. WS9 8AN

Starting at 9.30am on

 Sunday 6th November                      Sunday 4th December

2016 Committee meetings

As usual, these will be on the third Tuesday of the month.  Venue: Aldridge Community Centre
Group Contact Details
    
 
Committee email:
       

wgamcommittee@yahoo.co.uk

The Group website is:   

jeavonsge@yahoo.co.uk
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or contact Newsletter Editor        Sandie 01922 621592  
For your diary


An Observers’ meeting is scheduled for 1st November at Aldridge CA at 7.30pm, when the information received at the recent meeting at Tally Ho! Birmingham will be passed on to all our Observers and all the materials will be discussed more fully.
WELCOME TO THE GROUP

Francis Gale   and   Nigel Palmer

We wish all our 

Members, Associates & 

their families

A Very Happy Christmas

1

TEST PASS - Congratulations [image: image7.jpg]


to           Josie Hubbard-Palmer

                     Josie passed her test with a First on 15th October 2016

                  
Observer: Mike Bentley.     Senior : Karl Spooner 

 However, Josie, clever girl, had previously taken & passed the test

                       on 9th September 2016 but was determined to gain a First
Events for 2017
We need to think about the forthcoming year.  Therefore an events  sub-group will be set up in January 2017.   Dear reader -  we are giving you plenty of thinking time. Get your brains in gear, we need your suggestions for 2017 events.

Co-options:
Josie Hubbard-Palmer and Peter Browne have been co-opted onto the committee.     Welcome both.
Our Chairman, Martin, tells us about

The Art of Coarse Driving
Having read the book The Art of Coarse Cricket by Spike Hughes my mind has been drawn to what I am calling the “Art of Coarse Driving”. To paraphrase the author, coarse driving is often seen but seldom believed, like coarse fishing; a pastime intended primarily for the almost exclusive unskilled enjoyment of those who practise it.    There are some silly and annoying driving habits out there. Not the deliberate acts of aggressive or selfish behaviour, but those mindless habits that drivers get into where the lowest level of effort is used and the easiest path is taken without much reference to anyone else around them.   Here are some examples that I cannot resist sharing with you

· Firstly the ”swan neck” method for turning left onto one`s own driveway.  You know how it goes, slow down a bit then put on right lock to swing out alarmingly towards oncoming traffic and then, having achieved the ”ideal” position, hard left lock to pull onto the drive nice and straight.  Perfect!  Of course you are then in the best position to reverse out later. 
· Living as I do on a T junction, I often see my second example, it is the right turn from a minor to a major road.  Perfectly executed it involves rolling down towards the give way hugging the left kerb and delaying a full lock swing to the right until you can be sure to get the front offside wheel just a foot over the centre line and the nearside right over the give way line.  The coarse driver then has the correct position to proceed with a minimum of steering whilst giving themselves a better chance of early progress since they have obstructed all traffic turning right.  When done the right way, it is truly an art.
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· Then there is the traffic light creep. This is usually executed at the front of the queue at multi lane lights. Here it is essential to stay in gear and ride the clutch creeping back and forth, with front wheels over the stop line. In this way the coarse driver is always ready to zoom off as soon as amber is seen, leaving everybody else in their road dust.  
I am sure that you also see lots of cases of coarse driving in and around the West Midlands and beyond as you negotiate the hazards of everyday travel.  My examples have only scratched the surface.      If you have seen the art being practised and you would like to share stories with me, I would be very happy to hear from you at martingoad@mail.com and I will include some instances in a future newsletter.  There is nothing that we can do about the art of coarse driving as carried out by others on the road except to drive well ourselves and to recruit more people to IAM RoadSmart to become advanced drivers themselves.
If you are interested try the library for The Art of Coarse ………… books.  Some are written by Spike Hughes and some by Michael Green and they cover a range of activities from gardening, though.
(Hello Martin -  I will add to your collection.   Lack of courtesy:  on the journey to and from where I volunteer each week I need to travel down very narrow country lanes with tight passing places.   The number of times I have given way without a ‘thank you’ wave from the other driver !   and apology to those of you who drive 4 x 4 vehicles,  many times its those drivers.   However, I am sure our Group members are more courteous.   Sandie)
A recent meeting at Tally Ho!
Here’s a report that may be of interest to our Observers  

From now onwards the IAM RoadSmart advanced test has new standards.  The principles of advanced driving are staying as always but the test marking system will be changed and standardised for all examiners.  This is something that should get rid of inconsistencies between examiners. This only applies to new associates who start with us so all of those working towards test now will continue with the present system and be examined on the present test criteria.
New associates starting with us from now on will come with new training materials and new run sheets in their own logbook. The IAM called a group of observers from several local groups to a meeting at Tally Ho Conference Centre in Birmingham on Monday 26th September to introduce the new materials to us. Eight Observers from our group attended.  The information was passed on to some other Observers on Sunday 2nd October at the morning drive and there will be an Observers meeting on 1st November where the materials will be discussed more fully.
The main changes are in the test with the marking system being out of three rather than five.  One is commended, two is satisfactory and three is requires development.  Some of the headings have been combined, such as progress and restraint being put into one category rather than two.  There are some small changes of emphasis in the content of the training materials but the overall standards of the advanced test will be just as rigorous as they have always been.
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Josie Hubbard-Palmer tells us about 


I’ve never had any formal driving lessons having been taught to drive by my father way back in 1968.   He was an Advanced driver so tried to instil in me good driving practices but over the years some bad habits did inevitably creep in!     I had always enjoyed driving and spent many happy years in my teens and 20’s driving rally cars and horse boxes, doing numerous off road things and generally having fun. Then I grew up and journeys became more of a necessity rather than for sheer pleasure.   

I always had in the back of my mind the intention of taking the Advanced driving test myself but life always seemed to get in the way. However, in April this year I bit the bullet, bought the course and rolled up at Aldridge Community Centre one sunny Sunday morning full of trepidation.  What had I got myself into!    I need not have been concerned in the slightest. Every single member made me feel welcome from the outset. 
I started on the ‘classroom’ sessions and then over the next couple of weeks went out for runs with various Observers before being allocated my own dedicated Observer. It was my good fortune to be allotted Mike Bentley who has the patience of a saint and has spent countless hours mentoring me and polishing off the rough edges!    He did a good job as I passed the test on Sunday 11th September. Driving is once again a total pleasure and I am always ‘popping out’ for a few hours, often driving to places I don’t know and getting hopelessly lost. I’ve discovered some fantastic places with wonderful roads. A total joy.   Thank you all so much for your help and support. There’s too many of you to mention without risking missing anyone out!
Update………I decided to re-take the test this weekend and was very pleased to gain a First…..once again many thanks to everyone who helped me get there.


The conference was held on Saturday 22nd October 2016 at the Conference Meeting Suites, Aston University, Birmingham.  We sent three delegates, Sarah Harrison, Josie Hubbard-Palmer and Martin Goad.    The Conference started with all delegates and presenters in the great hall for short speeches from Ken Keir, the Chairman of IAM RoadSmart and Sarah Sillars, the Chief Executive and presentations of awards.  
Ken spoke about the developments since last conference including the sale of IAM house in Chiswick, which will release money that was tied up in the valuable building to further the aims of the charity in future.  He also spoke of the cost of road accidents to the general economy as £6 billion despite the fact that the UK has one of the best safety records in the world.  He ended by thanking all the volunteers for their work that furthers the charity aims.
Sarah Sillars assured us that the charitable aims are the same as they were 60 years ago when the IAM was founded.  The organisation is still true to those aims and values but the ongoing developments, such as the rebrand, new standards and new ways to become involved in the organisation, are changing the approach to try and reach new categories of drivers.  The key message to get out to the public should be that advanced driving increases the enjoyment of being on the road.
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Continued….
The awards were presented by Sarah Sillars and sponsored by Saffron Insurance,  as follows:
The Group Award:
 
East Sussex Advanced Motorists.

Best newsletter:

Bristol Advanced Motorists.

Social Media Award      
Shropshire Advanced Motorists and Motorcyclists.

Fred Welch Rosebowl    
Roger Hicks of Lincoln Advanced Motorists.

Star Per


Star Performer Awards:
Neil Warden of Aberdeen Advanced Motorists & Motorcyclists




  
Ashley Behan of Lincoln Advanced Motorists

 


John Buffoni of York Advanced Motorists.

IAM RoadSmart Staff            Lynn Francis, who has been working at Chiswick for 38 years.
Workshops:
The delegates were then sent off to start in one of five workshops that ran for the rest of the day.  Each person attended each workshop and, to commence,  the group delegates were allocated different groups.

Lunch:

Lunch was served after workshop session 2.  It was a good lunch and it provided a chance to chat with the members of other groups and exchange ideas.

Back to the Workshops  -  Policy and Research

Neil Greig talked about the current road safety situation.  As the overall road deaths are down and most people do not come across a fatal accident in their driving careers it can be difficult to get members of the public to focus on safety.  
A growing area of danger is vulnerable road users.  Neil is preparing the IAM manifesto for the next election so we were asked to suggest the important issues that should be included to put pressure on political parties.
Business Update and Strategy

Ken Keir and Sarah Sillars spoke about progress made on the three year plan to move the IAM forward and the challenges still to come.   One big step forward is that Sarah Is on a government road safety committee now so we have the opportunity to influence ministers` thinking.   
We were asked to think about the possibility of a national charity event to raise the profile of IAM RoadSmart and to put a focus on road safety.  Something to repeat the success of Movember for Prostate Cancer, a brilliant idea is needed from somewhere. 

Workshop    -    Insurance

Paul Woozley led the discussion with two representatives of IAM Surety.  There are 45,000 policies with IAM members and 90% are cheaper or match the cheapest quote from rival companies.  There was analysis of the claims records of members and one of the key points is that the further from their test they are then the more they claim.  There may well be differential quotes in future depending on how recently the test was taken.  

One development that impacts on this is the new category of fellowship, where a member can opt to be a fellow and pay a bit more for the annual fee and be retested every three years.  There would be some benefits of this apart from the chance of cheaper insurance in the future.
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Workshop  -  Young Drivers

This was led by Eloise Peabody-Rolf, IAM young driver ambassador and Dr Catherine Lloyd, a trustee.  We were split into two groups to discuss ways to influence a toolkit to help in recruiting younger drivers to the organisation.  There were lots of ideas around visits to educational premises, motor dealers and increased use of social media. 

Workshop  -  Group Handbook and Guidelines

Peter Serhatlic and Sean Cronin led this session and each group was given a draft copy of the new Group Guidelines and Handbook.  This provides the basis on which all groups are run.  We were asked to take it away to discuss it with our groups and to feedback to IAM RoadSmart in the next few weeks.  

Conclusion …….        Overall, my perspective of the conference was that it had a positive feel and that the new CEO, Sarah Sillars, with her team, seems to be moving the charity into a position to be more effective in the coming years.

Martin Goad, Chairman.


Advice from the IAM
Welcome to the dark side

As we prepare to gain an hour of sleep the days are getting shorter as darkness is falling all over. Many of us will be off on the morning commute and it can be daunting driving in the dark for the first time in months. Here are some tips to prepare drivers and riders for driving in the twilight zone from IAM RoadSmart.

Familiar routes can pose totally different challenges in the dark so make sure you are wide awake and looking out for pedestrians and cyclists in the gloom:

· Check your car lights. They are there for your safety and those around you. Do a daily walk around to check all lights are working and use a wall or garage door to check the rear lights if you are on your own. Changing a bulb on a modern car is often a garage - only job so get it done before the police stop you and issue a ticket or repair notice.

· As well as being seen you need to see so get an eyesight check-up. It is vital to have your sight checked regularly as this may heavily affect your night vision. With age your eyes take in less light, no matter how fit you may feel, so be aware of your limitations.

· Don’t blind me! One of the biggest night-time hazards is the dazzle affect caused by the bright light from on-coming motors. Dip your headlight when you meet other vehicles.

· Carry a basic emergency kit. Anything can happen at night and it is important to be prepared. Having a tool kit, torch, map and a first aid kit (if you don’t have one already) can make a real difference.

· A fully charged mobile with the details of your breakdown cover is another must. 
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Are you driving home for Christmas ?
For those making a long journey this Christmas, you are not alone. Over the Christmas period last year, 13 million drivers take to the roads to either shop or travel, with the busiest period taking place between Christmas Eve and Boxing Day. 
If you are planning on taking a long journey, make sure you are prepared. The roads are busier, tempers are raised by the stress of Christmas shopping. Don’t get caught up in the mess that is Christmas traffic. If you are prepared and plan ahead, then driving home for Christmas can be an easy start to the festive holiday. 

And finally the (almost) nothing to do with motoring bit:            
Funny motor insurance claims

(   "I was driving along the motorway when the police pulled me over onto the hard shoulder.     Unfortunately I was in the middle lane and there was another car in the way.."  

(  "I started to slow down but the traffic was more stationary than I thought." 
(    Q: Could either driver have done anything to avoid the accident?  A:Travelled by bus?
Group President:  Trevor Poxon MBE
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